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The PTA general meeting was held at the Iwata Elementary School Gymnasium. 
Beginning with a greeting from the PTA president, the following subjects were 

presented and approved:(1) 2021 annual activity report / financial report (2) 2022 
annual activity plan / budget proposal (3) Election of officers in 2022 ware approved 

and approved.

The theme for 2022 is "I was really happy at Iwata Elementary School." Thank you to 
all the members who participated. Dear PTA officers in 2021, Thank you for your hard 

work for one year.

I'm Shinichi Asakura, the chairman of the PTA at Iwata Elementary School 
in the 2022. I’d like to effort to "I was really happy with the children at 
Iwata Elementary School," and "I was really happy with the PTA." 
Especially in these days, people tend to be shunned just because of "PTA 
activities“. But I think it's a really cool job because:(1) you can participate 
in elementary school events that you can't usually see, (2) your child will 
be happy to see you at school;(3) you will be able to make strong 
connections with teachers, (4) iden the range of communication working in 
a non-work space; (5) I will love Iwata Elementary School, I will shout out 
the merits of the activity. I look forward to working with you for a year.

Introducing the principal

Birthday: May 9th

Zodiac sign: Taurus

Blood type: Type O 

Favorite food: chocolate

Food that I'm not good: porridge

Favorite animal: Nonhoi Park’s 
otter

Favorite color: black

Hobby:                              
Kitchen garden

Now, I am exploring the school every day to find out about Iwata 
Elementary School. From now on, I would like to go on a school 
district expedition and get to know the Iwata school district. 
Thank you.

Cleaning the civic center(Shiminkan)

April 17 (Sun): The Iwata School 
District Neighborhood Association 
and the 2021 officers cleaned the 
civic center. Thank you for taking 
care of us for a year.

No.1

Q: I forgot to take the medicine for lunch. It should be taken 3 
times a day after eating...

What should I do?

A: If you take the medicine 3 times a day, at least 4 to 5 hours later, 
you can take the next dose.
Drink the lunch portion as soon as you notice it, and wait 4 to 5 
hours or more for the next dose.
It doesn't have to be after eating.
If the medicine is for twice a day, 8 to 10 hours or more is needed to 
next dose. And, to take the medicine once a day, try to take it  at the 
same time as possible. There is no problem with a gap of 2 to 3 
hours.

Pharmacist Yoshiteru Yanagiｓawa

Let's ask the medicine teacher

My favorite foods are "Olive" 

ramen and lasagna of "nostalgia" 

restourants♪
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I'm Shinichi Asakura, the chairman of PTA. We will create an environment 
where everyone can move easily by scheduling, clarify the role by casting 
officers and committee members, and push everyone's back through 
“minding” (coined word). All for children!

I'm Motoki Kawamura, Vice Chairman. Although the COVIT-19 infection has 
not yet been resolved, I will do my best for a year with Chairman Asakura and 
other reliable officers so that the children's valuable school life and school 
events can be carried out safely. Thank you.

I'm Yoshiteru Yanagisawa, Vice Chairman. This is my first year as PTA officer, 
but I will do my best for one year together with PTA officers, committee 
members, parents, and teachers so that children can enjoy their school life. I 
look forward to working with you.

I'm Chihiro Suzuki, I became the female representative. I've already been 
involved in local issues and school events, and I'm studying and thinking "Is 
that so!" We will do our best to manage the school without delay for one year. 
Thank you for your cooperation.

My name is Yuka Orikasa and I have been appointed as Assistant of Vice 
Chairman. With the help of our colleagues who have wonderful teamwork, we 
will continue to make the "Iwatakko Family" as "good" as possible. I look 
forward to working with you for a year.

My name is Chiharu Niizuma, the secretary. There are many things I don't 
understand, but I will do my best for the children for a year with the help of 
those around me. Thank you.

I'm Kayoko Funamura, the secretary. I thought PTA was tough, but it was 
completely different (laughs). Although I was still groping, I will do my best 
for a year with the help of other officers and committee members, so thank 
you.

I’m Fumi Arai. I’ll help with acounting. As last year, I will continue to serve as 
a PTA officer this year. Taking advantage of last year's experience, I will do 
my best to help children have a better school life. Thank you.

I'm Masahiro Tokai, an accounting audit. We will continue to work for 2022
following the 2021. Through PTA activities, I would like to be involved in 
many school events and support for community activities and have fun. 
Thank you very much.

I'm Miki Morita, an accounting audit. We will do our best with the cooperation 
of teachers, parents, and local residents so that the school life of children 
will be enriched this year as well. I look forward to working with you for a 
year.

I am Kiyoshi Torii . This year, I’ll be an advisor who will support PTA activities 
from the side. We will do our utmost to support activities that make us happy 
at Iwata Elementary School throughout the year. All for the smiles of the 
children! I look forward to working with you.

I'm Chie Watanabe, a PTA advisor. We will continue to support PTA this year 
as well. Now that I have accepted it, I would like to do my best so that the 
children can lead a comfortable school life. We appreciate your 
understanding and cooperation.

Chairman… Shinichi Asakura (Kitaiwata 1)

Vice Chairman… Motoki Kawamura (Higashi Iwata)

Vice Chairman… Yoshiteru Yanagisawa (Kitaiwata 1)

Vice Chairman (Female Representative)… Chihiro Suzuki (Hiraoka)

Assistant Vice Chairman… Yuka Orikasa (Higashi Iwata)

Secretary… Chiharu Niizuma (Kitaiwata 3)

Secretary… Kayoko Funamura (Hirakawa Honmachi)

Accounting… Aya Arai  (Hirakawa Honmachi)

Accounting Audit… Masahiro Tokai (Higashi Iwata)

Accounting Audit… Miki Morita (Kita Iwata 1)

Advisor… Kiyoshi Torii (Naka Iwata1)

Advisor… Chie Watanabe (Higashi Iwata)

※撮影時のみマスクを外しております

We are a PTA officer in 2022. Thank you!


